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The January 23rd 2020 meeting was held at the Olive Garden Restaurant, Kingsport Tn. 

 

President Wayne Lyons opened the meeting and the invocation was given by Stephen Snow. 

 

 

Approval of Meeting Minutes/ Treasurer Report 

Motion to approval December minutes made by Keith Bruner, seconded by Joel Spencer and passed by all present. 

 

 

Treasurer's Report                     
Last Balance           $14,465.31    

Less Checks           $ -593.30   

Deposits   $ 0   

Balance                    $13,872.01 

 

Motion to approve made by Jeff Cannon, seconded by Alan Shipley, and passed by all present. 

 

 

Old Business           

Keith Bruner made the members aware of the cutoff of April 1st 2020 for a UETBOA shirt with membership renewal.  

 

Jeff Woods Trade School Scholarship- New form was supplied to be reviewed by member present.  

Scholarship Nominating Committee appointment- Dwight Harrell 

 

Stephen Snow updated members on the Codes Academy Conference held in December, 140 in attendance.  

Motion made by Keith Bruner to sponsor the Codes Academy 2020 Conference, seconded by Tim Earles and passed by 

all present. Other future conferences are TBOA April 5-8 and ETBOA March 27-28, both are in Gatlinburg Tn. 

 

Daniel Webb was nominated as Secretary/Treasurer, Motion made by Keith Bruner and seconded by Wayne Lyons and 

passed by all present. Keith Bruner and Tim Earls was nominated to the UETBOA Board, Motion made by Jeff Cannon 

and seconded by Wayne Lyons and passed by all present. Wayne Lyons was nominated to the scholarship committee and 

Joel Spencer as chairman.  

 

 



 

 

 

New Business  

The 2018 State Code adoption was discussed. Kingsport, Sullivan County, Bristol currently have the 2018 code adopted. 

Dave McClellan discussed a joint effort for those jurisdictions looking to update their Building Code, he will be setting up 

a separate meeting for those members. 

 

Jeff Cannon recognized and presented a plaque to Wayne Lyons the out-going president, thanking him for his service to 

our organization. For 2020, Officers are as follows: Jeff Cannon President, Scott Chapman Vice President, and Daniel 

Webb Secretary/Treasurer. Making Daniel Webb and Scott Chapman as the only authorized E.C.U. account signers. 

 

Matthew Bailey was introduced, He has replaced Carl Cooler as the Building Official for the City of Bristol Tn. 

Tim Earls announced his withdrawal as President for Region 8.  

 

Speaker for the month:  NONE 

 

                                                                                                                                                      

Door Prize winner were Wayne Lyons 

 

 

Motion to adjourn made by Tim Earls, seconded by Wayne Lyons and passed by all present.                                                                          

 

 

Our Next Meeting will be held at Cootie Brown’s 118 Volunteer Pkwy Bristol on February 27th, 2020 at 11:00a.m. 

 


